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September 28, 2011 

 

Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, N.Y. 12223-1350 

 

Re: Revised Electronic Filing of New Tariff Leaf No.’s 58.1 and 61.1 Net Metering   

 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 

 

The Village of Freeport is filing a revision to our originally filed Tariff  Leafs No. 58.1 and 61.1, 

submitted on June 21, 2011, this filing clarifies language pertaining to Net Metering and Charges and 

Credits and Revised Leaf’ No. 3,6, and 7 for inclusion of Net Metering for Service Classification No. 1 

and No. 2. 

 

The Village of Freeport and The New York Power Authority (NYPA) have joined together in a clean 

energy initiative to offer rebates on solar photovoltaic systems to our customers. Through this partnership 

the Village is able to offer a rebate of $4.00/Watt covering almost half the cost of an installed system as 

large as 10 kW, customers may also be eligible to receive significant state and federal tax credits. Along 

with this program the Village also applied for and was awarded an ARRA grant for the installation of a 50 

kW solar photovoltaic system on the roof of the Freeport Fire Department Headquarters building.  Each 

of these installations will result in the installation of a single net meter to record energy delivered to the 

customer from the Village and energy received from the customer by the Village.  

 

The Village anticipates these new provisions will apply to eight customers and cover approximately 100 

kW of installed solar capacity.  Because future funding is uncertain The Village has put a limit on the 

maximum combined connected solar and wind generating capacity of 300 kW system wide. Our current 

billing system has limitations on the ability to automatically issue a credit to a Customer who produced 

more power than they consumed during a 12 month period. Because of this the Village prefers that all 

customers served under these provisions receive any credits at the same time and the end of each calendar 

year.   

 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the 

undersigned.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Anthony Fiore 

Superintendent of Electric Utilities  

Received: 09/28/2011


